**Community**

**Resource**

**Directory**

**TABLE OF CONTENTS**

**CATEGORY**

COURTS

LIBRARIES

EDUCATION / TRAINING / RESOURCE CENTERS

ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAMS

EMPLOYMENT AGENCIES / ASSISTANCE

GATEWAY COMMUNITY ACTION OFFICES

HEALTH AND FAMILY SERVICES

COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICES

KENTUCKY CHILD SUPPORT

EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANCE

CLOTHING ASSISTANCE

FOOD ASSISTANCE

HOUSING ASSISTANCE / RENTALS

HOME REPAIR LOANS/GRANTS

HOSPITALS / HEALTH DEPARTMENTS

LAW ENFORCEMENT

LEGAL / SOCIAL SERVICES

MENTAL HEALTH

SUBSTANCE ABUSE REFERRALS

EMERGENCY ASSISTANCE

SHELTERS

**VETERAN ONLY ORGANIZATIONS**

VETERANS ORGANIZATIONS (VFW, AMVETS, AMERICAN LEGION)

VETERANS EMERGENCY GRANT PROGRAM

OPERATION HOMEFRONT

**COURTS**

**BATH COUNTY**

Bath County Courthouse Annex  
19 E. Main St. P.O. Box 558  
Owingsville, KY 40360

Bath County Ky Jail

114 East High Street

PO Box 39

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2713

606-674-9290 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Claudette Faudere 606-674-2186  
            606-674-6821

Clerk’s office fax 606-674-3996

19 East Main Street  
Owingsville, Kentucky, 40360

Judge – Division 1 - Honorable William E Lane 606-783-8512

Judge – Division 2 – Honorable David Barber 606-780-8396

Commonwealth Attorney – Kim Hunt 606-674-2454

Fax 606-674-2259

District Court

Clerk’s office – Roger Coyle 606-674-2613

Clerk’s office fax 606-674-2613

17 West Main Street  
Owingsville, Kentucky, 40360

Judge – Division 1 – Honorable William W Roberts 606-783-8515

Judge – Division 2 – Honorable Don Blair 859-498-6622

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Bobby C. Rogers 606-675-6346

Fax 606-674-3087

PO Box 39

Owingsville, KY 40360

County Attorney – Kim Hunt Price 606-674-6663

Fax 606-674-2259

100 North Court Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

**BOYD COUNTY**

Boyd County Judicial Center  
2805 Louisa Street P.O. Box 688  
Catlettsburg, KY 41129-0688

Boyd County KY Detention Center

214 Panola St

PO Box 455

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-739-4224

606-739-4057 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Tracey L. Kelley 606-739-4131  
              606-739-4132  
              606-739-4133

Clerk’s office fax 606-739-5793

Judge – Division 1 - Honorable George W Davis III 606-739-5844

Judge – Division 2 – Honorable John F Vincent 606-739-6122

District Court

Clerk’s office

Judge – Division 1 – Honorable Scott T Reese 606-739-8107

Judge – Division 2 – Honorable Gerald B Reams Jr. 606-739-8107

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Eric Chaney 606-739-4134

Fax 606-739-5446

2800 Louisa Street  
Catlettsburg, KY 41129

County Attorney – C. Phillip Hedrick 606-739-4321

Fax 606-739-6620

2800 Louisa Street

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

Driver Licensing Office

2900 Louisa Street, Suite 2  
Catlettsburg, KY 41129

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Bracken County Judicial Center  
132 W. Miami St. P.O. Box 205  
Brooksville, KY 41004

Bracken County Jail

648 Williams Rd,

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-753-3233

606-735-2925 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Heather A. Rechtin 606-735-3328  
 Clerk’s office fax 606-735-3900

Judge – Honorable Stockton B Wood 606-564-9736

District Court

Clerk’s office 606-735-2522

Judge – Division 1 – Honorable Kim Razor 606-845-1037

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Tina K. Teegarden 606-735-2300

Fax 606-735-2615

PO Box 264

116 West Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

County Attorney – Beth Moore 606-735-2905

Fax 606-735-2925

116 West Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Fleming County Judicial Center  
101 N. Main Cross St.  
Flemingsburg, KY 41041

Fleming County Jail

686 Junction Road

Flemingsburg, KY 41039

606-267-4705

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Amy M. Saunders 606-845-7011  
 Clerk’s office fax 606-849-2400

Judge – Honorable Stockton B Wood 606-564-9736

District Court

Clerk’s office 606-845-8571

Judge – Division 1 – Honorable Kim Razor 606-845-1037

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Larry H. Foxworthy 606-845-8801

Fax 606-845-1312

100 Court Square

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

County Attorney – Monica Hill 606-845-0014

Fax 606-845-1874

201 Court Square

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

**GREENUP COUNTY**

Greenup County Courthouse Annex  
101 Harrison St.  
Greenup, KY 41144

Greenup County Detention Center

100 Laurel Street

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9660

606-473-6080 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Allen Kent Reed 606-473-9869  
              606-473-9860  
 Judge – Honorable Brian C McCloud 606-473-7165

District Court

Clerk’s office – Pat Hieneman 606-473-7394

Fax 606-473-5354

Judge – Division 1 – Honorable Paul E Craft 606-473-6339

Family Court

Judge – Honorable Jeffrey L Preston

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Robert W. Carpenter 606-473-6440

Fax 606-473-9878

301 Main Street

Room 102, Box 2

Greenup, KY 41144

County Attorney – Mike Wilson 606-473-7855

Fax 606-473-7842

Greenup County Courthouse, Rm 205

Greenup, KY 41144

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Lewis County Justice Center  
94 Second St. P.O. Box 70  
Vanceburg, KY 41179

Lewis County Ky Detention Center

509 Railroad Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2312

606-796-0622 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Teresa Callahan 606-796-3053  
              606-796-6002

Clerk’s office fax xxx-xxx-xxxx

Judge – Honorable Brian C McCloud 606-473-7165

District Court

Clerk’s office 606-796-3053

Judge – Division 1 – Honorable Paul E Craft 606-473-6339

Family Court

Judge – Honorable Jeffrey L Preston 606-473-0263

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Craig Stanfield 606-796-2722

Fax 606-796-0822

112 Second Street, Room 201

Vanceburg, KY 41179

County Attorney – Ben Harrison 606-796-3201

Fax 606-796-0722

112 Second Street, Suite 207

Vanceburg, KY 41179

**MASON COUNTY**

Mason County Justice Center  
100 W. 3rd St.  
Maysville, KY 41056

Mason County Detention Center

702 US 68

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-3621

606-564-3397 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Kirk Tolle 606-564-4340

Clerk’s office fax 606-564-0932

100 West 3rd Street

Maysville, KY 41056-0234

Judge – Honorable Stockton B. Wood 606-564-9736

Commonwealth Attorney – John Estill 606-564-5585

24 West 3rd Street

Maysville, KY 41056-0234

District Court

Clerk’s office – Stephanie Schumacher 606-564-3341

Clerk’s office fax 606-564-8979

27 West 3rd Street

Maysville, KY 41056-0234

Judge – Honorable Kim Razor 606-845-1037

Fiscal Court

Clerk’s office 606-564-6706

Clerk’s office fax 606-564-7315

Judge Executive – Owen McNeill 606-564-6706

Treasurer – Kim Muse 606-564-6381

221 Stanley Reed Court Street

Maysville, KY 41056

County Attorney – John Estill 606-564-5585

Fax 606-564-6734

24 West Third Street

Maysville, KY 41056

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Montgomery County Courthouse  
One Court St. P.O. Box 327  
Mt. Sterling, KY 40353

Montgomery County Regional Jail

751 Chenault Lane,

Mt. Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-8747

859-498-8748 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Tanya P. Terry 859-498-5966  
              859-498-5991

Clerk’s office fax xxx-xxx-xxxx

Judge – Honorable William E. Lane 606-783-8512

Judge – Honorable David Barber 606-780-8396

District Court

Clerk’s office XXX-XXX-XXXX

Judge – Honorable William W. Roberts 606-783-8515

Judge – Honorable Don Blair 859-498-6622

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Wallace “Wally” Johnson 859-498-8707

Fax 859-498-1040

44 West Main Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

County Attorney – Kevin Clay Cockrell 859-498-8713

Fax 859-498-8714

1 Court Street

PO Box 96

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Robertson County Judicial Center  
127 E. Walnut St. P.O. Box 63  
Mt. Olivet, KY 41064

Robertson County Jail

Robertson County Courthouse

26 Court Street

Mt. Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5511

606-724-5009 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Tabitha Tilton 606-724-5993

Clerk’s office fax 606-724-5721

Judge – Honorable Jay Delaney 859-234-3431

District Court

Clerk’s office xxx-xxx-xxxx

Judge –Honorable Charles W. Kuster Jr. 859-234-1918

Family Court

Judge – Honorable Heather Fryman 859-234-0190

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Stephanie Bogucki 606-724-5615

Fax 606-724-5022

PO Box 76

26 Court Street

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

Robertson County Clerk – Joanie Jolly 606-724-5212

Fax 606-724-5022

County Attorney – Jesse P. Melcher 606-724-5322

Fax 606-724-2612

127 North Main Street

PO Box 345

Mt. Olivet, KY 41064

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Rowan County Judicial Center  
700 W. Main St.  
Morehead, KY 40351

Rowan County Detention Center

1075 S Tolliver Road

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-8457

606-776-7617 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Kim Barker Tabor 606-783-8505

Clerk’s office fax 606-783-8504

Judge – Honorable William E. Lane 606-783-8512

Judge – Honorable David Barber 606-780-8396

District Court

Clerk’s office XXX-XXX-XXXX

Judge –Honorable William W. Roberts 606-783-8515

Judge –Honorable Don Blair 606-498-6622

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Harry Clark 606-784-5151

Fax 606-784-3535

600 West Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

Rowan County Clerk 606-784-5212

600 W Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

County Attorney 606-784-4640

Fax 606-780-4824

600 West Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

Driver Licensing Office:

126 Bradley Avenue  
Morehead, KY 40351

**CARTER COUNTY**

Carter County KY Detention Center

13 Crossbar Rd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-475-1606

606-475-1677 Fax

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Larry D. Thompson 606-474-5191

Clerk’s office fax 606-433-8826

Judge – Honorable Rebecca K. Phillips 606-474-4414

100 East Main Street

Grayson, KY 41143

District Court

Clerk’s office xxx-xxx-xxxx

Judge –Honorable H. Rupert Wilhoit III 606-474-5511

Family Court

Judge – Honorable Jeniffer Barker Neice 606-475-1801

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – 606-474-5188

Fax xxx-xxx-xxxx

300 West Main Street

Grayson, KY 41143

County Attorney 606-474-5081

Fax 606-474-0235

300 West Main Street

Courthouse Room 308

Grayson, KY 41143

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Menifee County Jail

262 Dog Trot Road

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-768-3264

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Donald T. Harper 606-768-2461

Clerk’s office fax 606-768-2462

Judge – Honorable William E. Lane 606-783-8512

Judge – Honorable David A. Barber 606-780-8396

12 Main Street

Frenchburg, KY 40322

District Court

Clerk’s office xxx-xxx-xxxx

Judge – Honorable Don Blair 859-498-7950

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – 606-724-5615

Fax 606-724-5022

County Attorney – Megan Williams 606-768-2606

Fax 606-768-2144

12 Main Street

PO Box 545

Frenchburg, KY 40322

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Judicial Center

261 Court Street

West Liberty, KY 41472

Morgan County Ky Jail

153 College St

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-4937

Circuit Court

Clerk’s office – Mary E. Coffee 606-743-3763

Clerk’s office fax 606-743-2633

Judge – Honorable Rebecca K. Phillips 606-474-4414

District Court

Clerk’s office xxx-xxx-xxxx

Judge –Honorable H. Rupert Wilhoit III 606-474-5511

Family Court

Judge – Honorable Jeniffer Barker Neice 606-475-1801

Fiscal Court

Judge Executive – Stephanie Holbrook 606-724-5615

Fax 606-724-5022

County Attorney – Myles Holbrook 606-743-9548

Fax 606-743-3616

527 Main Street

West Liberty, KY 41472

**LIBRARIES**

**BATH COUNTY**

Bath Co. Memorial Library

24 West Main Street

PO Box 380

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2531

606-336-5039 Fax

Monday-Tuesday: 9:30am-5:30pm

Thursday: 9:30am-8:00pm

Friday-Saturday: 9:30am-5:30pm

Bath County Memorial Library Sharpsburg Branch

7781 West Tunnel Hill Road

Sharpsburg, KY 40374

606-274-2100

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday: 9:30am-5:30pm

**BOYD COUNTY**

Boyd Co. Public Library

1740 Central Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-329-0090

Sun: 1:00-5:00

Mon – Thu: 9:00-8:00

Fri & Sat: 9:00-5:00

Catlettsburg Branch

2704 Louisa St

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-739-8332

Wed & Thu: 2:00-6:00

Fri & Sat: 1:00-5:00

Midland Branch

6686 US Route 60

Ashland, KY 41102

606-329-0090

Sun: 1:00-5:00

Mon – Thu: 9:00-8:00

Fri & Sat: 9:00-5:00

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Bracken County Public Library

310 West Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-3620

606-735-3378 Fax

Mon, Tue, Thu & Fri: 9:00-5:00

Wed: 9:00-7:00

Sat: 9:00-1:00

**CARTER COUNTY**

Carter County Public Library

Grayson Branch

116 W Main Street

Grayson, KY 41143

606-475-1528

Tue, Wed, Thu & Fri: 10:00-4:00

Sat: 10:00-2:00

Olive Hill Branch

120 Comet Drive

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-8070

Tue, Wed, Thu & Fri: 10:00-4:00

Sat: 10:00-2:00

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Fleming County Public Library

202 Bypass Boulevard

Flemingsburg, KY 41041-1298

606-845-7851

606-845-7045 Fax

Mon, Tue & Wed: 8:00-6:00

Thu: 8:00-8:00

Fri: 8:00-5:00

Sat: 8:00-3:00

**GREENUP COUNTY**

Greenup County Public Library

Main Branch

508 Main Street

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-6514

606-473-0318 Fax

Mon & Thu: 9:00-6:00

Tue, Wed & Fri: 9:00-5:00

Sat: 9:00-2:00

Flatwoods Branch

1705 Argillite Road

Flatwoods, KY 41139

606-836-3771

606-836-8674

Mon, Tue & Thu: 10:00-8:00

Wed, Fri & Sat: 10:00-5:00

McKell Branch

22 McKell Lane

South Shore, KY 41175

606-932-4478

606-932-2065 Fax

Mon 9:00-6:00

Tue, Wed, Thu, Fri: 9:00-5:00

Sat 9:00-2:00

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Lewis County Public Library

27 Third Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2532

606-796-0760

Mon, Tue, Thu & Fri: 8:30-5:00

**MASON COUNTY**

Mason County Public Library

218 E. Third Street

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-3286

606-564-5408 Fax

Mon – Fri: 8:00-6:00

Sat: 9:00-2:00

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Menifee County Public Library

1585 Main Street

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-768-2212

Mon – Fri: 9:00-5:00

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Montgomery County Public Library

328 North Maysville Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-2404

Mon – Fri: 10:00-7:00

Sat: 10:00-2:00

Montgomery County Public Library

Camargo Branch

4406 Camargo Road

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-499-4244

Mon – Fri: 9:00-6:00

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Public Library

151 University Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-4151

Mon, Tue, Thu & Fri: 9:00-7:00

Wed: 9:00-5:00

Sat: 10:00-3:00

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Robertson County Public Library

207 North Main Street

PO Box 282

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5746

606-724-2015

606-724-5746 Fax

Mon, Tue, Thu & Fri: 9:00-5:00

Wed: 9:00-6:00

Sat: 9:00-Noon

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Rowan County Public Library

175 Beacon Hill Drive

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-7137

606-784-2130 Fax

Mon – Thu: 9:00-7:00

Fri & Sat: 9:00-5:00

**EDUCATION / TRAINING / RESOURCE CENTERS**

**BATH COUNTY**

Bath County Public Schools Board of Education

405 West Main Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-6314

Bath County High School

645 Chenault Drive

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-6325

Bath County Middle School

355 West Main Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-8165

Crossroads Elementary School

4755 East Hwy 60

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2101

Owingsville Elementary School

50 Chenault Drive

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2722

Bath County Head Start

103 Kendall Springs Avenue

Owingsville, KY 40360

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

MSU-Bath County Skills U

19 Water Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

Bath County Youth Service Center

335 West Main Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2100

**BOYD COUNTY**

**Boyd County Public Schools**

Board of Education

1104 Bob McCullough Drive

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-4141

606-928-4771 Fax

Boyd County Senior High School

14375 Lions Lane

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-7100

606-928-1312 Fax

Boyd County Career and Technical Education Center

12300 Midland Trail Road

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-7120

606-928-6432 Fax

Boyd County Central (Alternative)

2901 W. Pigeon Roost Road

Rush, KY 41168

606-928-1346

606-928-2145 Fax

Boyd County Middle School

1226 Summit Road

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-9547

606-928-2067 Fax

Boyd County Early Childhood Academy

12307 Midland Trail Road

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-7110

Cannonsburg Elementary

12219 Midland Trail Road

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-7131

606-928-2685

Catlettsburg Elementary

3348 Court Street

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-739-5515

606-739-8625 Fax

Ponderosa Elementary

16701 Ponderosa Drive

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-928-2330

606-928-2337

Summit Elementary

830 State Route 716

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-6533

606-928-5234 Fax

Ramey-Estep High School

2901 West Pigeon Roost Road

Rush, KY 41168

606-928-5801

606-928-2145 Fax

**Fairview Independent Schools**

Board of Education

2201 Main Street

Ashland, KY 41102

606-324-3877

606-324-2288 Fax

Fairview High School

2123 Main Street

Ashland, KY 41102

606-324-9226

606-325-1486 Fax

Fairview Elementary School

258 McKnight Street

Ashland, KY 41102

606-325-1528

606-393-1445 Fax

**Ashland Independent Schools**

Board of Education

1820 Hickman Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-2706

606-420-4204 Fax

Paul Blazer High School

1500 Blazer Boulevard

Ashland, KY 41102

606-327-6040

606-324-0517 Fax

Ashland Middle School

2800 Kansas St

Ashland, KY 41102

606-327-2727

606-420-4759 Fax

Charles Russell Elementary

1100 Russell Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-2735

606-327-2763 Fax

Crabbe Elementary

520 17th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-2730

606-393-5281 Fax

Hager Elementary

1600 Blackburn Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-2731

606-327-2788 Fax

Oakview Elementary

3111 Blackburn Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-2733

606-393-5941

Poage Elementary

3215 South 29th Street

Ashland, KY 41102

606-324-5696

606-327-2770 Fax

**Rose Hill Christian Schools**

Rose Hill Christian Schools

1001 Winslow Road

Ashland, KY 41102

606-324-6105

**Kentucky Community and Technical College System**

Ashland Community and Technical College

1400 College Drive

Ashland, KY 41101

606-326-2000

**Morehead State University**

Morehead State University at Ashland

1400 College Drive, Suite L272

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-1777

606-324-4171 Fax

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

**Bracken County Schools**

Board of Education

1048 Bladeston Drive

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-753-2523

Bracken County High School

350 West Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-3153

Bracken County Middle School

167 Parsley Drive

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-3425

606-735-2057 Fax

Taylor Elementary

140 Gibson Drive

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-2169

**CARTER COUNTY**

**Carter County School District**

Board of Education

228 S. Carol Malone Blvd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6696

606-474-6125 Fax

East Carter High School

405 Hitchins Road

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6696

606-475-9200 Fax

East Carter Middle School

1 Spirit Lane

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6696 ext. 31900

606-474-2034 Fax

West Carter High School

365 West Carter Drive

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-474-6696 ext. 42900

606-286-8026 Fax

West Carter Middle School

150 Warrior Drive

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-474-6696 ext. 32000

606-286-8556 Fax

Carter County Career and Technical Center

15 Grahn Rd

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-474-6696 ext. 43000

606-286-6333 Fax

Carter City Elementary School

13321 State Route 2

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6696 ext. 21900

606-474-2044 Fax

Heritage Elementary School

4863 S. St Hwy 1

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6696 ext. 22000

606-474-5784 Fax

Olive Hill Elementary School

825 E. Tom T Hall Blvd

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-474-6696 ext. 23000

606-286-5982 Fax

Prichard Elementary School

401 East Main Street

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6696 ext. 24900

606-474-8557 Fax

Star Elementary School

8249 US 60

Rush, KY 41168

606-474-6696 ext. 25000

606-475-9595 Fax

Tygart Creek Elementary School

19743 W. Hwy US 60

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-474-6696 ext. 26000

606-286-8193 Fax

**Carter Christian Academy**

Carter Christian Academy

3547 Hwy 773

Hitchins, KY 41146

606-475-1919

**FLEMING COUNTY**

**Fleming County Schools**

Board of Education

211 West Water Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-5851

606-849-3158 Fax

Fleming County High School

1658 Elizaville Road

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-6601

606-845-3102 Fax

Simons Middle School

242 West Water Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-9331

606-849-2309 Fax

E.P. Ward Elementary

12811 Morehead Road

Wallingford, KY 41093

606-876-2061

606-876-4487 Fax

Ewing Elementary

5651 Elizaville Road

Ewing, KY 41039

606-267-2601

606-267-6024 Fax

Flemingsburg Elementary

245 West Water Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-9871

606-845-2404 Fax

Hillsboro Elementary

7348 Hillsboro Road

Hillsboro, KY 41049

606-876-2251

606-876-2478 Fax

**GREENUP COUNTY**

**Greenup County Schools**

Board of Education

45 Musketeer Drive

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9819

606-473-5710 Fax

Greenup County High School

196 Musketeer Drive

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9812

606-473-7854 Fax

Greenup County Area Technical Center

146 Musketeer Drive

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9344

606-473-9177 Fax

Wurtland Middle School

700 Center Street

Wurtland, KY 41144

606-836-1023

606-836-3939 Fax

McKell Middle School

129 Bulldog Lane

South Shore, KY 41175

606-932-3221

606-932-9844 Fax

Wurtland Elementary

611 East Street

Wurtland, KY 41144

606-836-6987

606-836-5375 Fax

McKell Elementary

28978 US 23 HWY

South Shore, KY 41175

606-932-3383

606-932-3438 Fax

Greysbranch Elementary

1487 Ohio River Road

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9653

606-473-6645 Fax

Argillite Elementary

4157 State Route 1

Argillite, KY 41121

606-473-7213

606-473-1057 Fax

**Russell Independent Schools**

Board of Education

908 Powell Lane

Flatwoods, KY 41139

606-836-9679

606-836-2865 Fax

Russell High School

709 Red Devil Lane

Russell, KY 41169

606-836-9658

606-836-9650 Fax

Russell Area Technology Center

705 Red Devil Lane

Russell, KY 41169

606-836-1256

606-836-3784 Fax

Russell Middle School

707 Red Devil Lane

Russell, KY 41169

606-836-8135

606-836-0614 Fax

Russell-McDowell Intermediate School

1900 Long Street

Flatwoods, KY 41139

606-836-8186

606-836-3547 Fax

Russell Primary School

710 Red Devil Lane

Russell, KY 41169

606-836-0007

606-834-9300 Fax

**LEWIS COUNTY**

**Lewis County Schools**

Board of Education

251 Lions Lane

PO Box 159

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2811

606-796-3081 Fax

Lewis County High School

79 Lions Lane

PO Box 99

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2823

606-796-3066 Fax

Foster Meade Career & Tech Center

69 High School Circle

PO Box 130

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-6106

606-796-9739 Fax

Lewis County Middle School

51 Middle School Lane,

PO Box 69

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-6228

606-796-6255 Fax

Lewis County Central Elementary

86 Walter Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2831

606-796-3103 Fax

Garrison Elementary School

79 Garrison Elementary

PO Box 547

Garrison, KY 41141

606-757-2122

606-757-2161 Fax

Tollesboro Elementary School

2431 KY 10

Tollesboro, KY 41189

606-798-3231

606-798-2515 Fax

Laurel Elementary School

116 Laurel School Road

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2214

606-796-0805 Fax

**MASON COUNTY**

**Mason County Public Schools**

Mason County School District

PO Box 130

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-5563

606-564-5392 Fax

[Mason County High School](https://www.masoncoschools.com/1/home)

1320 US Highway 68

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-3393

[Mason County Middle School](https://www.masoncoschools.com/2/home)

420 Chenault Drive

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-6748

606-564-5958 Fax

[Mason County Intermediate School](https://www.masoncoschools.com/3/home)

720 Clarks Run Road

Maysville, KY 41056

606-759-2000

606-759-2001 Fax

[Straub Elementary School](https://www.masoncoschools.com/4/home)

387 Chenault Drive

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-9047

606-564-3345 Fax

Mason County Career Magnet School

70 Tucker Drive

Maysville, KY 41056

606-759-7101

606-759-7568 Fax

**Kentucky Community and Technical College System**

Maysville Community & Technical College

1755 U.S. Highway 68

Maysville, KY 41056

606-759-7141

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Menifee County Board of Education

406 West Main Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-6314

Menifee County High School

119 Indian Creek Road

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-786-8338

Family Resource Center

606-768-8160

Youth Resource Center

606-768-8199

Botts Head Start

6882 US Hwy 460 East

Denniston, KY 40316

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Menifee County Early Head Start

6882 US Hwy 460E

Denniston, KY 40316

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Menifee County Adult Education

826 Hwy 36

Frenchburg, KY 40322

Menifee Job Corp

6969 Tarr Ridge

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-768-2111

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

# Montgomery County Schools

# 3400 Indian Mound Drive

# Mount Sterling, KY 40353

# [859.497.8760](tel:859.497.8760)

# 859.497.8780 Fax

Montgomery County High School

724 Woodford Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-8765

859-497-8700 Fax

J.B. McNabb Middle School

3570 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-8770

859-497-9683 Fax

Camargo Elementary School

4307 Camargo Road

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-8776

859-497-9730 Fax

Mapleton Elementary School

809 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-8752

859-497-8956 Fax

Mount Sterling Elementary School

6601 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-8730

859-497-8704 Fax

Northview Elementary School

1040 Maysville Road

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-8703

859-497-8585 Fax

Montgomery County Area Technology Center

682 Woodford Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-1103

859-498-5960 Fax

Camargo Head Start

Camargo Road

Camargo, KY 40353

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Northview Head Start

1040 Maysville Road

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

MSE Head Start

6601 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 50353

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Mapleton Head Start

809 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Montgomery County Early Head Start

118 Maloney Way, Suite 4520

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

MSU-Montgomery County Skills U

3400 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-499-0760

Montgomery Count Adult Education

640 Woodford Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-499-0760

Early Learning Center

212 N. Maysville Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-2124

The Sterling School

724 Woodford Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 41472

859-497-8761

MSE/Mapleton FRC

6601 Indian Mound Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-497-8726

Montgomery County Youth Service Center (6th-12th)

724 Woodford Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-497-8779

Montgomery County Accelerated Academy

700 Woodford Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-497-8765

Camargo FRC

4307 Camargo Road

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-497-8743

**Kentucky Community & Technical College System**

Maysville Community & Technical College – Montgomery Campus

201 Calk Ave

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-499-6282

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Board of Education

151 University Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-8002

Morgan County High School

150 Road to Success

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-8052

Morgan County Middle School

380 Road to Success

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-8102

East Valley Elementary School

7585 Hwy 172

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-522-8152

Ezel Elementary School

31 Walnut Street

Ezel, KY 41425

606-725-8202

Morgan Central Elementary School

3201 Hwy 460 West

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-783-8552

Wrigley Elementary School

7490 Hwy 7

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-8302

East Valley Head Start

7585 Hwy 172

West Liberty, KY 41472

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Wrigley Head Start

7430 Hwy 7

West Liberty, KY 41472

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Morgan Central Head Start

3201 Hwy 460 West

West Liberty, KY 41472

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Morgan County Early Head Start

450 Prestonsburg Street

West Liberty, KY 41472

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

MSU-Morgan County Skills U

155 University Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-1500

Ezel Family Resource Center

31 Walnut Street

Ezel, KY 41425

606-725-8208

Morgan County High Youth Service Center

150 Road to Success

West Liberty, Ky 41472

606-743-8073

Morgan Middle Youth Service Center

380 Road to Success

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-8113

Morgan Central Family Resource Center

3201 Hwy 460

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-8432

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Robertson County Board of Education

1762 Sardis Road

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5431

606-724-5921 Fax

Robertson County School

1760 Sardis Road

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5421

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Rowan County Schools

Board of Education

551 Viking Drive

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-8928

606-783-1011 Fax

Rowan County Senior High School

499 Viking Drive

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-8956

606-784-1067 Fax

Rowan County Middle School

555 Viking Drive

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-8911

606-784-5579 Fax

Clearfield Elementary

460 McBrayer Road

Clearfield, KY 40313

606-784-5792

606-783-0557 Fax

McBrayer Elementary

550 Viking Drive

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-1204

606-784-3567 Fax

Rodburn Elementary

91 Christy Creek

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-3000

606-783-7264 Fax

Tilden Hogge Elementary

5955 Cranston Road

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-4604

606-784-2456

Rowan County Head Start

455 Sun Street

Morehead, KY 40351

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

Rowan County Early Head Start

270 Old Flemingsburg Road

Morehead, KY 40351

Family Advocate

800-927-1833

SU-Rowan County Skills U

103 Educational Building

627 E. Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-2781

Bluegrass Discovery Academy

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-8928

Rowan County Preschool

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-7721

**Morehead State University**

Morehead State University

150 University Blvd.,

Morehead, KY 40351

800-585-6781

Adult Learning Center

211-D Education Services Bldg.

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-9531

**ADULT EDUCATION PROGRAMS**

**Bath County**

Bath County Adult Learning Center

19 Water Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2664

**Boyd County**

Boyd County Adult Learning Center

1400 College Drive Office 167

Ashland, KY 41101

606-326-2437

**Bracken County**

Bracken County Adult Education

116 West Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-2212

**Carter County**

Carter County Adult Education

333C Warrior Drive

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-0137

**Fleming County**

Fleming County Adult Education

202 Bypass Boulevard

Fleming County Public Library

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-356-1416

**Greenup County**

Greenup County Adult Learning Center

614 Main Street

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-1091

**Lewis County**

Lewis County Adult Education

112 Second Street, Suite 300

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-0245

**Mason County**

Maysville Community & Technical College Adult Education Program

1755 U.S. Hwy 68

Maysville, KY 41056

606-759-7141

**Menifee County**

Menifee County GED Adult Education

72 Industrial Park Rd

Means, KY 40346

606-768-9741

**Montgomery County**

Montgomery County Adult Learning Center

3400 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-499-0760

**Morgan County**

Morgan County Adult Learning Center

155 University Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-1599

**Robertson County**

Robertson County Adult Education

420 N Main Street

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-2216

**Rowan County**

MSU Rowan County Adult Education

316 E Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-2871

**EMPLOYMENT AGENCIES / ASSISTANCE**

**BATH COUNTY**

Kentucky Career Center Tenco

1225 US 60 W, Suite 106

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-8525

Gateway Community Action Agency

Job Assistance Services

118 Maloney Way

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

**BOYD COUNTY**

Kentucky Career Center Tenco

1844 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-920-2024

606-920-2026 Fax

Manpower

300 14th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-2155

Vocational Rehabilitation

411 9th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-920-2338

800-372-7172

Southwest CAC (55+ Workers)

540 5th Avenue

Huntington, WV 25701

303-525-5151

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Senior Community Service Employment Program (SCSEP)

Licking Valley Community Action Program

110 Grandview Drive

Brooksville, KY 41004

800-327-5196

(Vet Only) Homeless Veterans Services

Ohio Valley Goodwill Industries

4247 Grissom Drive

Batavia, OH 45103

**CARTER COUNTY**

Regional Kentucky Works

333 Warrior Drive

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-0311

Northeast KY Area Development Council Inc

308 E 5th Street

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-8118

Northeast KY Community Action Agency

1758 E. Midland Trail

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-8118

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Senior Community Service Employment Program (SCSEP)

Licking Valley Community Action Program

100 W Elm Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

800-327-5196

**GREENUP COUNTY**

Greenup County Adult Career Ged Center

614 Main Street

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-1091

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Senior Community Service Employment Program (SCSEP)

Licking Valley Community Action Program

210 Front Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

800-327-5196

**MASON COUNTY**

Kentucky Career Center Tenco

201 Government Street

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-3347

606-564-0955 Fax

Nesco Resource

535 N Shawnee Road

Maysville, KY 41056

606-563-0000

Craft Force LLC

4160 AA Hwy

Maysville, KY 41056

Senior Community Service Employment Program (SCSEP)

Licking Valley Community Action Program

210 Front Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

800-327-5196

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Kentucky Career Center Jobsight

288 Bible Camp Lane

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-743-3133

Job Assistance Services

Gateway Community Action Agency

28 Bible Camp Lane

Salt Lick, KY 40322

800-927-1833

Career Development Services System (CDSS)

US Department of Labor – Job Corps

6969 Tarr Ridge Road

Frenchburg, KY 40322

800-733-5627

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Kentucky Career Center Tenco

200 Oak Grove Drive, Suite 3

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-554-2525

859-757-4652 Fax

Job Assistance Services

Gateway Community Action Agency

118 Maloney Way

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

800-927-1833

Adecco Employment Services

211 Young Lane, Suite 2

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-1444

Tipton’s Temporaries

37 S. Maysville Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-7611

Nesco Resources

100 Chandler Ln., Suite 5

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-7611

Luttrell Staffing

601 Doe Run, Suite 4

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-520-3815

Kelly Services

1107B Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-499-4137

859-499-4163

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Kentucky Career Center Jobsight

151 University Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-3133

Job Assistance Services

Gateway Community Action Agency

151 University Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

800-927-1833

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Senior Community Service Employment Program (SCSEP)

Licking Valley Community Action Program

69 McDowell Street

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

800-327-5196

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Kentucky Career Center Tenco

1225 US 60 W, Suite 106

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-8525

Job Assistance Services

Gateway Community Action Agency

136 Lee Avenue, Suite A

Morehead, KY 40351

800-927-1833

Career Development Services System (CDSS)

US Department of Labor – Job Corps

6969 Tarr Ridge Road

Frenchburg, KY 40322

800-733-5627

Kentucky Staffing Solutions

575 West Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-1140

**COMMUNITY ACTION OFFICES**

**BATH COUNTY**

Bath County Outreach Office

23 Cedar Creek Drive

Owingsville, KY 40360

800-927-1833

606-743-3133

**BOYD COUNTY**

Northeast Kentucky Community Action Agency

3015 Louisa Street

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-405-0019

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program

110 Grandview Drive

Brooksville, KY 41004

800-327-5196

**CARTER COUNTY**

Northeast KY Community Action Agency

1758 E. Midland Trail

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-8118

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program

100 W Elm Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

800-327-5196

**GREENUP COUNTY**

Northeast Kentucky Community Action Program

1309 Lexington Avenue

Flatwoods, KY 41139

606-834-8346

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program

210 Front Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

800-327-5196

**MASON COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program

210 Front Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

800-327-5196

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Menifee County Outreach Office

28 Bible Camp Lane

Frenchburg, KY 40322

800-927-1833

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Montgomery County Outreach Office

118 Maloney Way

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

800-927-1833

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Outreach Office

151 University Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

800-927-1833

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program

69 McDowell Street

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

800-327-5196

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Rowan County Outreach Office

136 Lee Ave, Suite A

Morehead, KY 40351

800-927-1833

**HEALTH AND FAMILY SERVICES**

**BATH COUNTY**

Bath County Community Based Services

47 Cedar Creek Drive

P.O. Box 7

Owingsville, KY 40360

855-306-8959

606-674-3920 Fax

Child Support

606-674-9624

Bath County Protection and Permanency

47 Cedar Creek Lane

PO Box 7

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-6308

606-674-2031 Fax

**BOYD COUNTY**

Boyd County Family Support

1539 Greenup Avenue, Suite 201

Ashland, KY 41105

855-306-8959

606-920-2082 Fax

Boyd County Protection and Permanency

1539 Greenup Avenue, Suite 301

Ashland, KY 41101-1589

606-920-2032

606-920-2033 Fax

Boyd County Recruitment and Certification

1539 Greenup Avenue, Suite 401

Ashland, KY 41101

606-326-3083

606-920-2045 Fax

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Bracken County Family Support

753 Brooksville/Powersville Road

PO Box 235

Brooksville, KY 41004

855-306-8959

606-735-2114 Fax

Bracken County Protection and Permanency

753 Brooksville/Powersville Road

PO Box 235

Brooksville, KY 41004

855-306-8959

606-735-2114 Fax

**CARTER COUNTY**

Carter County Family Support

873 E. Midland Trail

P O Box 910

Grayson, KY 41143

855-306-8959

606-474-0641 Fax

Carter County Protection and Permanency

873 E. Midland Trail

P O Box 910

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6627

606-474-2898 Fax

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Fleming County Family Support

101 B Clark Street

PO BOX 271

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

855-306-8959

606-849-2412 Fax

Fleming County Protection and Permanency

101 B Clark Street

PO BOX 271

Flemingsburg, KY 41041-0386

606-845-2381

606-845-9004

**GREENUP COUNTY**

Greenup County Family Support

20 Lil Way

PO Box 707

Greenup, KY 41144

855-306-8959

606-473-9126 Fax

Greenup County Protection and Permanency

20 Lil Way

PO Box 707

Greenup, KY 41144-0709

606-473-7366

606-473-3306 Fax

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Lewis County Family Support

243 Commercial Drive

P O Box 39

Vanceburg, KY 41179

855-306-8959

606-796-3595 Fax

Lewis County Protection and Permanency

243 Commercial Drive

P O Box 39

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2981

606-796-3595 Fax

**MASON COUNTY**

Mason County Family Support

201 Government Street, 2nd Floor

Maysville, KY 41056-0196

855-306-8959

606-564-3612 Fax

Mason County Protection and Permanency

201 Government Street, 2nd Floor

Maysville, KY 41056-0459

606-564-6818

606-564-3612 Fax

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Menifee County Family Support

784A Hwy 36

PO Box 50

Frenchburg, KY 40322

855-306-8959

606-768-6118 Fax

Menifee County Protection and Permanency

784A Hwy 36

PO Box 50

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-768-2154

606-768-6118 Fax

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Montgomery County Community Based Services

118 Maloney Way

PO Box 219

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

855-306-8959

Montgomery County Family Support

108 E Locust Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

855-306-8959

859-498-0366 Fax

Montgomery County Protection & Permanency

108 E. Locust Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-6312

859-497-0849 Fax

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Family Support

405 Prestonsburg Street

PO Box 519

West Liberty, KY 41472

855-306-8959

Morgan County Protection and Permanency

405 Prestonsburg Street

PO Box 519

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-3158

606-743-3061 Fax

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Robertson County Family Support

420 North Main Street

P. O. Box 200

Mt. Olivet, KY 41064-0200

855-306-8959

606-724-2000

Robertson County Protection and Permanency

420 North Main Street

P. O. Box 200

Mt. Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-2174

606-724-2000 Fax

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Rowan County Community Based Services

511 Hecks Plaza

Morehead, KY 40351

855-306-8959

606-784-4178

606-783-8534 Fax

Rowan County Protection and Permanency

511 Hecks Plaza

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-8555

606-783-8561 Fax

Rowan County Handicapped Children Commission

214 W 1st Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-3049

**COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICES**

**BATH COUNTY**

Bath County Cooperative Extension Service

2914 E. Hwy 60

Owingsville, KY 40360-8815

606-674-6121

606-674-6687 Fax

**BOYD COUNTY**

Boyd County Cooperative Extension Service

2420 Center Street

Catlettsburg, KY 41129-1279

606-739-5184

606-739-4014 Fax

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Bracken County Cooperative Extension Service

1120 Brooksville – Germantown Road

Brooksville, KY 41004-0066

606-735-2141

606-735-3871 Fax

**CARTER COUNTY**

Carter County Cooperative Extension Service

96 Fairground Drive

Grayson, KY 41143-9520

606-474-6686

606-474-8542 Fax

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Fleming County Cooperative Extension Service

PO Box 192

1384 Elizaville Road

Flemingsburg, KY 41041-0192

606-845-4641

606-845-6311 Fax

**GREENUP COUNTY**

Greenup County Cooperative Extension Service

35 Wurtland Avenue

Wurtland, KY 41144

606-836-0201

606-836-0235 Fax

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Lewis County Cooperative Extension Service

284 Second Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179-1104

606-796-2732

606-796-6428 Fax

**MASON COUNTY**

Mason County Cooperative Extension Service

800 US 68

Maysville, KY 41056-1141

606-564-6808

606-564-9226 Fax

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Menifee County Cooperative Extension Service

140 Main Street

PO Box 85

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-768-3866

606-768-2524 Fax

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Montgomery County Cooperative Extension Service

106 E. Locust Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353-1404

859-498-8741

859-498-8712 Fax

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Cooperative Extension Service

1009 Prestonsburg Street

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-3292

606-743-3184 Fax

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Robertson County Cooperative Extension Service

39 East Walnut Street

PO Box 283

Mount Olivet, KY 41064-0283

606-724-5796

606-724-5900 Fax

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Rowan County Cooperative Extension Service

600 W. Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-5457

606-784-2407 Fax

**KENTUCKY CHILD SUPPORT**

**BATH COUNTY**

Bath County Office Location

100 North Court Street

PO Box 539

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-9624

606-674-2666 Fax

**BOYD COUNTY**

Boyd County Office Location

2717 Louisa Street

PO Box 245

Catlettsburg, KY 41129-0245

606-739-5828

606-739-6178 Fax

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Bracken County Child Support

100 Court Square, 2nd Floor

Flemingsburg, KY 41041-1362

606-845-9151

606-845-0734 Fax

**CARTER COUNTY**

Carter County Child Support

300 West Main Street, Room 301

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-8989

606-474-0137 Fax

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Fleming County Child Support

100 Court Square, Suite 205

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-9151

606-845-0734 Fax

**GREENUP COUNTY**

Greenup County Child Support

301 Main Street, Room 205

PO Box 579

Greenup, KY 41144-0579

606-473-1734

606-473-1648

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Lewis County Child Support

100 Court Square, Suite 205

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-9151

606-845-0734 Fax

**MASON COUNTY**

Mason County Child Support Office Location

120 ½ W 3rd Street

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-3193

606-564-3195 Fax

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Menifee County Office Location

49 Main Street

PO Box 253

Frenchburg, KY 40322-0253

606-768-3946

606-768-3647 Fax

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Montgomery County Office Location

44 W. Main Street, Suite F

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-498-8718

859-498-8792 Fax

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Office Location

527 Main Street

West Liberty, Ky 41472

606-743-1000

606-743-1001 Fax

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Robertson County Office Location

100 Court Square, Suite 205

Flemingsburg, KY 41041-1362

606-845-9151

606-845-0734

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Rowan County Office Location

600 W. Main Street, #148

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-2225

606-784-2477 Fax

**EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANCE**

**Talent Search Program**

Identifies and assists individuals from disadvantaged backgrounds who have the potential to succeed in higher education. Grades 6-12

Educational Talent Search Morehead State University

204 Education Services Building

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-2977

www.moreheadstate.edu/talentsearch/ Serves all Gateway counties Kentucky Career Center

**JobSight**

Assists with paid training such as CDL, Nursing. Lineman, etc.

Can pay tuition and supportive services such as gas cards or other needed items to complete training.

Serving Menifee and Morgan Counties 606-733-3133

kcc@qatewaycaa.org

**Commonwealth Educational Opportunity Center**

Serves adults nineteen years and older in thirty-six counties in Eastern Kentucky that have a desire to enroll in post-secondary education or training. Groups may include high school seniors if not served by a Talent Search program, Veterans and their families, homeless or at risk of becoming homeless, foster youth, incarcerated individuals or those in treatment, enrolled in alternative education, vocational education, those wanting to transfer schools and those working to obtain a GED.

Commonwealth Educational Opportunity Center 214 Education Services Building

Morehead, KY. 40351

Bath, Menifee, Morgan and Rowan Counties 1-800-333-3621

606-783-2063

Montgomery County 1-800-333-3621

**Kentucky Higher Education Assistance Authority**

Provides information to middle, high school and the general public about educational and financial aid opportunities. Provides financial aid to Kentucky citizens.

Northeastern Kentucky Outreach Counselor

Serving Bath, Menifee, Montgomery and Rowan Counties

606-776-3030

Eastern Kentucky Outreach Counselor

Serving Morgan County 606-205-8810

**CLOTHING ASSISTANCE**

**Bath County**

Christian Social Services

44 Coyle Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-6906

(Serves Bath & Menifee)

**Boyd County**

For Jamie’s Sake

341 16th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-393-1687

Friends of the Children

PO Box 1128

Ashland, KY 41101

606-922-7700

Goodwill Industries

2100 Winchester Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-3606

Hillcrest / Bruce Mission

1819 Eloise Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-5723

Old Orchard Christian Church

3600 Blackburn Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-2778

The Neighborhood

2516 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-5677

Tree of Life Ministries

6021 Harris Road

Ashland, KY 41101

606-465-3085

Two Hearts Pregnancy Care Center

2200 29th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-7654

**Carter County**

Bethany House

539 Hitchins Avenue

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-5045

Goodwill Industries

131 Carol Malone Boulevard

Grayson, KY 41143

**Fleming County**

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

203 High Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

**Greenup County**

Goodwill Industries

5 US-23

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-2399

Helping Hands

412 E Main Street

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-6916

**Lewis County**

Thrift Store

Comprehend Inc,

83 2nd Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

210 Front Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

**Mason County**

Thrift Store

Comprehend Inc,

731 Simon Kenton Avenue

Maysville, KY 40156

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

1679 Forest Avenue

Maysville, KY 41056

**Menifee County**

Bethel Baptist Church

926 Hwy 36

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-786-3768

Christian Social Services

44 Coyle Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-6906

(Serves Bath & Menifee)

Project Worth Outreach

72 Industrial Park Road

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-6384

Food Pantry, clothing bank, and parenting skills classes

**Montgomery County**

Goodwill Industries

900 Indian Mound Drive

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-0003

Apostles Closed Heritage Christian Church

402 Commerce Circle

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-497-2003

Montgomery County Homeless Coalition

Montgomery County Health & Civic Center

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-432-2322

**Morgan County**

United Methodist Opportunity Store

691 Gardner Drive

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-1278

Victoria’s Closet

597 Prestonsburg Street

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-4041

**Robertson County**

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

69 McDowell Street

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5513

**Rowan County**

Christian Social Services

1466 W. Main Street

Morehead, KY 40353

606-784-0062

606-784-5329

Goodwill Industries

206 Kroger Center

Morehead, KY 40351

606-783-0022

**FOOD ASSISTANCE**

**Bath County**

Christian Social Services

44 Coyle Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-6906

Bath County Farmer’s Market

Intersection of I-64 and US 60 at exit 123

June – October

606-674-6121

**Boyd County**

Ashland First United Methodist Church

1811 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-6159

Boyd County Health Department

2924 Holt Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-7181

Cannonsburg Trinity United Methodist Church

11620 Midland Trail

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-0241

CaRES

2516 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-2949

CHFS (Snap)

1539 Greenup Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

855-306-8959

Christ Temple Church

2601 Lexington Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-3251

Community Kitchen

2516 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-5677

Hillcrest / Bruce Mission

1819 Eloise Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-5723

House of Grace

2413 Greenup Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-393-1186

Old Orchard Christian Church

3600 Blackburn Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-2778

The Neighborhood

2516 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-5677

Tree of Life Ministries

6021 Harris Road

Ashland, KY 41101

606-465-3085

Two Hearts Pregnancy Care Center

2200 29th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-7654

**Bracken County**

Brooksville Baptist Church Food Pantry

136 Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

110 Grandview Drive

Brooksville, KY 41004

**Carter County**

Bethany House

539 Hitchins Avenue

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-5045

Meals on Wheels

8720 KY-1

Grayson, KY 41164

606-474-8186

**Fleming County**

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

203 High Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-0081

**Greenup County**

CHFS (Snap)

1103 Seaton Avenue

Greenup, KY 41144

855-306-8959

Greenup County Health Department

806 Seaton Avenue #1

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9838

Helping Hands

412 E Main Street

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-6916

Meals on Wheels

807 Seaton Avenue

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-4858

**Lewis County**

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

210 Front Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-3893

**Mason County**

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

1679 Forest Avenue

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-8389

**Menifee County**

Dayspring Food Pantry

1517 Main Street

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-768-2048

Project Worth & Outreach

72 Industrial Park Road

Means, KY 40346

606-768-6384

Menifee County Farmer’s Market

Back Street – Frenchburg

July-October

Senior Commodity Program

Gateway CAA

28 Bible Camp Lane

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-743-3133

**Montgomery County**

Camargo Church of God

Ella’s Outreach

4322 Camargo Road

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-0702

Provides food to needy families and individuals. Requirements are to be a Montgomery County resident, bring income level and number in household. Services available on first and third Thursday of the month from 12:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Church of the Harvest

2450 Osborne Road

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-7983

Offers a variety of services including the Angel Food Program, Alcoholics Anonymous, Families of Addicted Loved Ones, and Bible classes through Alpha Bible College.

Camargo United Methodist Church

Old Fort Food Pantry

4507 Camargo Road

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-497-1184

Social Security number and photo identification required. Supply vegetables and non-perishable and staple items.

Sterling Community Food Coalition

515 Maysville Road

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

Gateway Christian Church

801 Winchester Road

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-3876

Offers support services including food and financial support

**Morgan County**

Christ’s Pantry of Morgan County

304 Prestonsburg Street

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-4356

Mon. 4:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m.

Must have proof of residency, income household size.

Tree of Life Ministries, Inc.

87 Redwine Road

West Liberty, KY. 41472

Angela Lewis

606-495-0327/743-7000

**Robertson County**

Emergency (Crisis) Assistance

Licking Valley Community Action Program

69 McDowell Street

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5513

**Rowan County**

Bluebank Church Ministry

1019 West Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-780-1090

God’s Pantry Food Bank

100 Ingram Drive

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-5555

Morehead Gateway Helping Hands

204 Morehead Plaza

P.O. Box 316

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-780-9704

Christian Social Services

1446 East Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-5329

Rowan County Farmer’s Market

Corner of US 60 and Bridge Street

near the entrance of Morehead City Park Morehead, KY. 40351

Open Wednesday and Saturday

Johnson First Church of God Food Pantry

590 Cranston Road

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-462-3444

Can get assistance every two months. Must have proof of Rowan Co. residency. Can call Monday-Thursday and leave name and number and will be called back.

**HOUSING ASSISTANCE / RENTALS**

**BATH COUNTY**

Housing Authority of Owingsville

180 Kendall Springs Avenue

Owingsville, KY. 40360

606-674-2704

Beaver Creek Apartments

270 Ramey Road

Sharpsburg, KY. 40374

606-768-6363

Mountain View Estates

358 Slate Avenue

Owingsville, KY. 40360

606-674-6778

Valley View Apartments

143 Kendall Springs Avenue

Owingsville, KY. 40360

606-674-2553

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

(Vet Only) Kentucky River Foothills SSVF

309 Spangler Drive

Richmond, KY 40475

859-408-7017 ext. 1

**BOYD COUNTY**

CAReS

2516 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-2949

Shelter of Hope, Inc.

2944 Winchester Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-2949

Ashland Assisted Housing Authority

1700 Greenup Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

Last Names A-E

Ronda Connor

Text: 606-254-7119

Last Names F-Z

Barbara Vansickle

Text: 606-254-7198

Northeast Kentucky Community Action Agency

CSBG Office

3015 Louisa Street

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-405-0019

HUD Public Housing Program

The Housing Authority of Ashland

3131 Winchester Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-7112

Homeownership Program

Habitat for Humanity of the Tri-State

240 3rd Avenue

Huntington, WV 25726

304-529-9142

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development - VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1540 Spring Valley Drive

Huntington, WV 25704

304-429-6755

(Vet Only) Volunteers of America Mid-States

211 S. Carol Malone Blvd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-0200

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

(Vet Only) Veterans Housing Initiative

Habitat for Humanity of the Tri-State

240 3rd Avenue

Huntington, WV 25726

304-529-9142

(Vet Only) Veterans Home

WV Department of Veterans Assistance

512 Water Street

Barboursville, WV 25504

304-736-1027

**Bracken County**

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

**Carter County**

Northeast Kentucky Community Action Agency

Central Office

21039 W US Highway 60

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-4443

800-817-4443

Northeast Kentucky Community Action Agency

CSBG & WIOA Office

1758 Midland Trail

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-8118

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development - VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1540 Spring Valley Drive

Huntington, WV 25704

304-429-6755

(Vet Only) Volunteers of America Mid-States

211 S. Carol Malone Blvd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-0200

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

**Fleming County**

HUD Public Housing Program

Flemingsburg Housing Authority

142 Circle Drive

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-1651

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development - VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1540 Spring Valley Drive

Huntington, WV 25704

304-429-6755

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Volunteers of America Mid-States

211 S. Carol Malone Blvd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-0200

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

**Greenup County**

Northeast Kentucky Community Action Agency

CSBG Office

1450 Deiderich Blvd

Russell, KY 41169

606-834-8346

Homeownership Program

Habitat for Humanity of the Tri-State

240 3rd Avenue

Huntington, WV 25726

304-529-9142

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development - VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1540 Spring Valley Drive

Huntington, WV 25704

304-429-6755

(Vet Only) Volunteers of America Mid-States

211 S. Carol Malone Blvd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-0200

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

(Vet Only) Veterans Housing Initiative

Habitat for Humanity of the Tri-State

240 3rd Avenue

Huntington, WV 25726

304-529-9142

(Vet Only) Veterans Home

WV Department of Veterans Assistance

512 Water Street

Barboursville, WV 25504

304-736-1027

**Lewis County**

HUD Public Housing Program

Vanceburg Housing Authority

104 White Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2241

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development - VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1540 Spring Valley Drive

Huntington, WV 25704

304-429-6755

(Vet Only) Volunteers of America Mid-States

211 S. Carol Malone Blvd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-0200

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

**Mason County**

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development - VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1540 Spring Valley Drive

Huntington, WV 25704

304-429-6755

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Volunteers of America Mid-States

211 S. Carol Malone Blvd

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-0200

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

**Menifee County**

Beaver Creek Apartments

45 Beaver Creek Court

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-3672

Menifee Housing Associates

36 Motley Court

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-3672

Pleasure Ridge Apts,

270 Ramey Road

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

502-491-2422

Frenchburg Apartments

US Hwy 460

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-3398

Walnut Grove Apartments

40 Walnut Grove

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-6500

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

(Vet Only) Kentucky River Foothills SSVF

309 Spangler Drive

Richmond, KY 40475

859-408-7017 ext. 1

**Montgomery County**

Mt. Sterling Housing Authority

335 Bernard Avenue

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-5592

Doe Run Apartments

1919 Doe Run

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-1344

Indian Mound Manor Apartments

112 Burley Avenue

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-4570

Montgomery Square Apartments

1376 Indian Mound Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-581-8500

Garden Springs Apartments

948 Shoemore Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-4570

Main Cross Apartments

8 E. Main Street

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-7689

Mt. Sterling Housing

304 W. Main Street

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-4542

Sterling Oaks

118 Ronameki Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-329-8588

Woodland Village

8110 Main Street

Jeffersonville, KY. 40337

606-683-3100

Springridge Apartments

100 Summit Place

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-4731

Wood Hill Apartments

801 Hawkins Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-497-0883

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

(Vet Only) Kentucky River Foothills SSVF

309 Spangler Drive

Richmond, KY 40475

859-408-7017 ext. 1

**Morgan County**

Frederick Place Apartments

100 Liberty Heights Court

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-4416

Oak Ridge Apartments

915 Liberty Road

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-7388

606-743-7314

Main Street Apartments

100 Bellamy Court

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-3723

Wells Hill Apartments

939 Liberty Road

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-4870

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

(Vet Only) Kentucky River Foothills SSVF

309 Spangler Drive

Richmond, KY 40475

859-408-7017 ext. 1

**Robertson County**

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

**Rowan County**

Housing Authority of Morehead

200 Northstar Place

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-4314

Habitat for Humanity

123 E. Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-776-0022

Gateway Homeless Coalition

695 Flemingsburg Road

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-2668

Clearfield Manor

41 Fryl Street

Clearfield, KY. 40313

606-784-1966

Ed Mabry Apartment Rentals

350 Christy Creek

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-7575

Boodry Place

100 Boodry Place

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-780-0249

Eagle View Apartments

947 McBrayer Road

Clearfield, KY. 40313

606-784-1082

Frontier Housing

5445 Flemingsburg Road

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-2130 Ext. 240

Housing Authority of Morehead

606-784-4314 Heritage Place

606-784-1187 Divide Hill

606-784-8578 Triplet View

Kentucky Housing Corporation

1231 Louisville Road

Frankfort, KY. 40601

502-564-7630

800-633-8896

McBrayer Manor Apartments

950 McBrayer Road

Clearfield, KY. 40313

606-683-3100

Mountain View Apartments

100 Rodbum Hollow Road

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-1787

Rbp, Inc.

520 Oakwood Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-329-8588

Pinnacle Apartment Homes

150 Pinnacle Way

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-780-7606

Fouch Rentals

202 Barker Place

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-1993

Pine Ridge Apartments

300 Pine Ridge

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-1202

Morehead KY Rentals

P.O. Box 1242

Morehead, KY. 40531

606-784-4322

Cornerstone Rentals

2100 US Hwy 60 E

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-1941

(Vet Only) US Department of Housing and Urban Development – VA Supportive Housing (HUD-VASH)

1101 Veterans Drive

Lexington, KY 40502

859-233-4511

(Vet Only) Operation Homefront

877-264-3958

(Vet Only) Kentucky River Foothills SSVF

309 Spangler Drive

Richmond, KY 40475

859-408-7017 ext. 1

**HOME REPAIR LOANS/GRANTS**

United States Department of Agriculture Rural Development

US Department of Agriculture Rural Development operates over 50 financial assistance programs for a variety of rural applications. Listed below is a sample of existing programs and services for individuals. All programs and services may be accessed at the USDA Rural Development website with general and contact information for local Rural Development locations.

• Farm Labor Housing Direct Loans and Grants

• Household Water Well System Grants

• Individual Water and Wastewater Grants

• Multi-Family Housing Direct Loans

• Rural Energy for America Program Renewable Energy Systems and Energy Efficiency Improvement Loans and Grants

• SEARCH-Special Evaluation Assistance for Rural Communities and Households

• Single Family Housing Direct Home Loans

• Single Family Housing Guaranteed Loan Program

• Single Family Housing Repair Loans and Grants

• Socially-Disadvantaged Groups Grants

• Value Added Producer Grants

Single Family Housing Repair Loans and Grants

• Provides loans to very-low income homeowners to repair, improve or modernize homes or grants to elderly very-low income homeowners to remove health and safety hazards

**HouseWorks Program**

Helps Kentucky homeowners in rural communities pay for common household projects, such as plumbing problems, roof repairs, and nearly any critical improvement that makes a home more livable. Houseworks is the result of a partnership between USDA Rural Housing and the Kentucky Housing Corporation and applications for the program are available from the local USDA Rural Development office.

Mt. Sterling Service Center

509 Willin Way

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-5487

Morehead Service Center

220 West 1st Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-6447, Ext. 4

Morgan County Farm Service Agency

955 Prestonsburg Street

West Liberty, KY. 41472

Christopher Cantrell-Farm Loan Mgr.

606-743-3410

**HOSPITALS / HEALTH DEPARTMENTS**

Bath County Health Department

68 Oberline Drive

PO Box 537

Owingsville, KY. 40360

606-674-2731

606-674-9646 Fax

Boyd County Health Department

2924 Holt Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-329-9444

606-329-2434 Fax

Bracken County Health Department

429 Frankfort Street

PO Box 117

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-2157

606-735-2747 Fax

Carter County Health Department

300 West Main Street

PO Box 909

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-5100

606-474-4217 Fax

Fleming County Health Department

194 Windsor Drive

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-6511

606-845-0879 Fax

Greenup County Health Department

806 Seaton Avenue

PO Box 377

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9838

606-473-6405 Fax

Lewis County Health Department

185 Commercial Drive

PO Box 219

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2632

606-796-9285 Fax

Mason County Health Department

130 East Second Street

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-9447

606-564-4483 Fax

Menifee County Health Department

US 460 East

PO Box 106

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-2151

606-768-2153 Fax

Morgan County Health Department

493 Riverside Drive

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-3744

606-743-3750 Fax

Montgomery County Health Department

117 Civic Center

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-3808

859-498-9082 Fax

Robertson County Health Department

45 McDowell Street

PO Box 72

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5222

606-724-5527 Fax

Rowan County Health Department

730 W. Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-8954

606-783-1443 Fax

Appalachian Regional Hospital

476 Liberty Road

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-3186

St. Claire Regional Medical Center

222 Medical Circle

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-6500

St. Joseph East

225 Falcon Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-5000

Rowan County People’s Clinic

751 West 1st Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-3881

Provides reduced or no cost medical services.

**LAW ENFORCEMENT**

**Bath County**

Bath County Sheriff’s Office

17 W Main Street

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2931

Owingsville Police Department

19 Goodpaster Avenue

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-674-2341

**Boyd County**

Ashland Chief of Police

201 17th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-327-2077

KY State Police Barracks

5975 US Route 60

Ashland, KY 41102

606-928-6421

Bellefonte Police Department

705 Bellefonte Princess Rd

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-0608

Catlettsburg Police Department

2598 Broadway Street

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-739-5022

Boyd County Sheriff’s Office

2900 Louisa St, #1

Catlettsburg, KY 41129

606-739-5135

**Bracken County**

Bracken County Sheriff’s Office

116 W Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-3233

Brooksville Police Department

107 W Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-3553

**Carter County**

Grayson Police Department

320 E 3rd Street

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-6222

Olive Hill Police Department

225 Roger Patton Drive

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-2551

Carter County Sheriff’s Office

300 W Main Street #204

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-5616

**Fleming County**

Fleming County Sheriff’s Office

201 Court Square

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-4701

**Greenup County**

Russell Police Department

410 Ferry Street

Russell, KY 41169

606-836-3822

Worthington Police Department

201 Stewart Avenue

Worthington, KY 41183

606-836-6144

Flatwoods Police Department

2513 Reed St, #2

Flatwoods, KY 41139

606-836-7177

South Shore Police Department

69 Narco Drive

South Shore, KY 41175

606-932-3311

Greenup City Police Department

1005 Walnut Street

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-6414

Greenup County Sheriff’s Office

301 Main St, #7

Greenup, KY 41144

606-473-9833

**Lewis County**

Vanceburg Police Department

189 2nd Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2111

Lewis County Sheriff’s Office

112 Second Street, Suite 102

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-2912

**Mason County**

Mason County Sheriff’s Office

120 W 3rd Street

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-3309

**Menifee County**

Menifee County Sheriff’s Office

192 Back Street

Frenchburg, KY 40322

606-768-3875

**Morgan County**

Morgan County Sheriff’s Office

450 Prestonsburg Street

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-3613

West Liberty Police Department

561 Main Street

West Liberty, KY 41472

606-743-4385

**Robertson County**

Robertson County Sheriff’s Office

PO Box 365

64 Deming Way

Mt. Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5511

606-724-5009 Fax

Robertson County Jailer

PO Box 76

26 Court Street

Mt. Olivet, KY 41064

606-724-5615

Mount Olivet Police Department

15 Court Street

Mt. Olivet, KY 41064

606-842-0303

Brooksville Police Department

107 W Miami Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-735-3553

**Rowan County**

KY State Police Barracks

1595 Flemingsburg Rd

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-4127

Morehead City Police Department

105 E Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-7511

Rowan County Sheriff’s Office

600 W Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-5446

**LEGAL / SOCIAL SERVICES**

**Legal Aid of the Bluegrass**

Strives to resolve the most important problems of low income and other vulnerable people by providing high quality legal assistance through direct representation, education, advice, advocacy and coordination with other community resources.

**The Ashland Office serves Boyd, Carter, Elliott, Greenup, Lewis, Mason and Robertson counties**

Ashland Office

1616 Greenup Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

859-431-8200

**The Morehead office serves all Gateway counties: Bath, Menifee, Montgomery, Morgan and Rowan counties**

Morehead Office

546 E. Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-8921

1-800-274-5863

Gateway Area Development District

Eagle Point MMRC

110 Lake Park Drive

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-780-0090

Fax 606-780-0111

Gateway Children’s Advocacy Center

310 E. Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-780-7848

Gateway Children’s Services

37 N. Maysville Street

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-9892

Serves all populations of youth at risk.

Christian Social Services

P.O. Box 147

1446 E. Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-5329

Serves Rowan County

Christian Social Services

44 Coyle Street

Owingsville, KY. 40360

606-674-6906

Serves Bath & Menifee Counties

Hope Pregnancy Center

167 E. Main Street

Morehead, KY. 2488

606-784-2488

1-888-824-HOPE (24-hour number)

606-356-4080-Sally (emergency number) All services free and confidential.

Shepherd’s Shelter

236 Bridgett Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40535

859-498-7111

**MENTAL HEALTH**

**BATH COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc.

664 Slate Avenue

Owingsville, KY. 40360

606-674-6690

Mountain Comp. Care Center

797 Slate Avenue

Owingsville, KY. 40360

606-336-5093

606-336-5125 Fax

**BOYD COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc

201 22nd Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-324-1141

Two Hearts Pregnancy Care Center

2200 29th Street

Ashland, KY 41101

606-325-7654

Mental Health Services

S.A.F.Y.

1200 Bath Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

800-532-7239

OVP Health Addiction Services

2550 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-329-0727

Ultimate Treatment Center

3655 Winchester Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-393-4632

Mountain Comprehensive Care Center

3704 Landsdowne Drive

Ashland, KY 41102

606-393-3293

606-393-3912

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Comprehend, Inc. Outpatient Therapy

429 Frankfort Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

800-328-0470

Licking Valley Community Action Program (Health)

115 Powell Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

800-327-5196

**CARTER COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc

840 Interstate Drive

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-5151

A Center for Change

109 West Tom T Hall Boulevard

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-475-0334

Genesis Recovery Kentucky Center

400 CW Stephens Boulevard

Grayson, KY 41143

606-898-2111

Mountain Comprehensive Care Center

1758 Midland Trail, Suite B

PO Box 1513

Grayson, KY 41143

606-475-0031

606-475-0042 Fax

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program

64 Ross Street

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

800-327-5196

Comprehend, Inc Outpatient Therapy

620 Elizaville Avenue

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

888-328-0470

**GREENUP COUNTY**

A Center for Change

1451 Diederich Boulevard

Russell, KY 41169

606-388-2704

Pinnacle Treatment Centers

4632 Kentucky 1043

South Shore, KY 41175

844-768-0204

OVP Health Addiction Services

8991 Ohio River Road

Wheelersburg, OH 45694

740-716-7086

Mountain Comprehensive Care Center

1409 Diederich Boulevard

Russell, KY 41169

606-833-2583

606-833-0146 Fax

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program (Health)

375 Clarksburg Road

Vanceburg, KY 41179

800-327-5196

Comprehend, Inc

83 2nd Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-3021

**MASON COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc.

300 Foxglove Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-2135

Shepherd’s Shelter-Ross Rehab

236 Bridgett Drive

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-509-3655

Gateway Substance Abuse Treatment

37 N. Maysville Street

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353

859-498-9892

Comprehend Inc

611 Forest Avenue

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-3919

Mountain Comprehensive Care Center

224 Market Street

Maysville, KY 41056

606-407-6100

606-407-6115

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc.

70 Main Street

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-2131

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc.

767 N. Main Street

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-3139

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program (Health)

PO Box 247

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

800-327-5196

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Pathways Inc.

125 W. Main Street

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-4161

Mountain Comprehensive Care Center

Gateway Community Based Services

1022 East Wilkerson

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-4800

D & S Community Services

259R Old Flemingsburg Road

Morehead, KY. 40351 '

606-783-0515

St. Claire Counseling

445 Clinic Drive

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-6805

Mountain Haven Emergency Shelter

1034 E. Main Street, Level 2

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-3337

Mountain Comprehensive Care Center

1022 East Wilkinson

Morehead, KY 40351

606-784-4800

606-784-3334 Fax

**SUBSTANCE ABUSE REFERRALS**

**BATH COUNTY**

**BOYD COUNTY**

Addiction Services

OVP Health

2550 Carter Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

606-329-0727

Opioid Treatment Program

Ultimate Treatment Center

3655 Winchester Avenue

Ashland, KY 41101

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

Comprehend, Inc

429 Frankfort Street

Brooksville, KY 41004

888-328-0470

Celebrate Recovery

2360 Mount Zion Road

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-407-2062

606-375-7403

Bracken County Nursing & Rehabilitation Center

5269 Asbury Road

Augusta, KY 41002

606-756-2156

**CARTER COUNTY**

A Center for Change

109 West Tom T Hall Boulevard

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-475-0334

Genesis Recovery Kentucky Center

400 CW Stephens Blvd.

Grayson, KY 41143

606-898-2111

**FLEMING COUNTY**

Comprehend, Inc

620 Elizaville Avenue

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-849-2212

888-328-0470

606-849-2242 Fax

Comprehend, Inc

83 2nd Street

Vanceburg, KY 41041

606-796-3021

888-328-0470

606-796-9881 Fax

**GREENUP COUNTY**

A Center for Change

1451 Diederich Boulevard

Russell, KY 41169

606-388-2704

Celebrate Recovery

901 Ashland Drive

Russell, KY 41169

740-646-0780

Pinnacle Treatment Centers

4632 Kentucky 1043

South Shore, KY 41175

844-768-0204

**LEWIS COUNTY**

Comprehend, Inc

83 2nd Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179

606-796-3021

**MASON COUNTY**

Comprehend Inc

611 Forest Avenue

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-4016

888-328-0470

606-564-4043 Fax

New Hope Community Services

901 US Highway 68, Suite 900

Maysville, KY 41056

606-584-7055

Celebrate Recovery

825 Kenton Station Road

Maysville, KY 41056

606-375-7403

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc.

70 Main Street

Frenchburg, KY. 40322

606-768-2131

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Celebrate Recovery

222 West Main Street

Mount Sterling, KY 40353

859-339-2712

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Pathways, Inc.

767 N. Main Street

West Liberty, KY. 41472

606-743-3139

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

Licking Valley Community Action Program (Health)

PO Box 247

Mount Olivet, KY 41064

800-327-5196

**ROWAN COUNTY**

Edgewater Recovery Center

189 Edgewater Road

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-780-0561

Edgewaterrecovery.com

Morehead Inspiration Center

1111 US 60 West

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-783-0404

Family Healing Center

241 East Main Street

Morehead, KY 40351

606-548-1502

**EMERGENCY ASSISTANCE**

American Red Cross Eastern Kentucky Chapter

4201 Blackburn Avenue

Ashland, KY. 41101

606-325-1626

Services Include:

• Disaster relief-provide shelter, food, health, and mental health services to help families and entire communities get back on their feet.

• Supporting military families-help families prepare for, cope with, and respond to the challenges of military service

• Lifesaving blood-largest single supplier of blood and blood products in the U.S.

• Health and safety services-leading provider of health and safety courses, such as CPR, First Aid, and Lifeguard training.

• International services-part of the world’s largest humanitarian network with 13 million volunteers in 187 countries.

**SHELTERS**

**BATH COUNTY**

**BOYD COUNTY**

Safe Harbor of Northeast Kentucky

3700 Landsdowne Drive

Ashland, KY 41102

606-329-9304

60 bed facility that is open 24/7 to assist all victims of domestic violence. We offer meals and shower services along with beds to help those in need feel comfortable and secure.

**BRACKEN COUNTY**

David and Rebecca Barron Center for Men

411 Gest Street

Cincinnati, OH 45203

513-721-0643

Covers residents of Boone, Bracken, Campbell, Gallatin, Grant, Kenton, and Pendleton counties in KY, (150 beds) ensures homeless men in Cincinnati have access to basic human needs such as shelter, food, emergency clothing items, basic toiletries, and safety.

Hope House Center for Women and Children

1300 Girard Avenue

Middletown, OH 45044

513-217-5056

Covers residents of Boone, Bracken, Campbell, Gallatin, Grant, Kenton, and Pendleton counties in KY, (45 beds)

Hope House Center for Men

34 S Main Street

Middletown, OH 45044

513-424-4673

513-423-5913 Fax

Covers residents of Boone, Bracken, Campbell, Gallatin, Grant, Kenton, and Pendleton counties in KY, (45 beds)

**CARTER COUNTY**

**FLEMING COUNTY**

**GREENUP COUNTY**

**LEWIS COUNTY**

**MASON COUNTY**

Women’s Crisis Center

111 E 3rd Street

Maysville, KY 41056

606-564-6708

**MENIFEE COUNTY**

**MONTGOMERY COUNTY**

Gateway Children’s Services

37 N. Maysville

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353 859-498-9892

Transitional housing program for male and female youth, length of stay based on need. (28 beds) Services include counseling, service referrals, education programs, emergency housing for youth at risk of abuse/safety issues, serves all populations of youth at risk.

Montgomery County Ministerial Association

P.O. Box 127

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40351

Contact local churches or the police station for referrals. One night of lodging in a local motel for transients only; food assistance for transient persons only.

Salvation Army

Gateway Community Action Outreach office

118 Maloney Way

Mt. Sterling, KY. 40353 800-927-1833

Montgomery County only

**MORGAN COUNTY**

Morgan County Ministerial Association

General Delivery

West Liberty, KY. 41472 606-743-7202

Food assistance, lodging and transportation assistance, (1 to 6 days of lodging assistance)

**ROBERTSON COUNTY**

**ROWAN COUNTY**

D.O.V.E.S. of Gateway

P.O. Box 1012 Morehead, KY. 40351 (800)221-4361-Crisis Line

606-784-6880-Business Office

Serves victims of domestic violence. (9 beds with a capacity of 28 beds for adults and children, length of stay varies.) Provides assistance for victims of domestic violence in all Gateway counties.

Gateway Homeless Coalition, Inc.

P.O. Box 326

695 Flemingsburg Road

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-2668 or 877-627-5754

Offers emergency housing services, which includes shelter and food for homeless men, women, and children. (17 bed capacity).

Morehead Ministerial Association Baptist Church

P.O. Box 328

Morehead, KY. 40351

784-7511

Food and lodging for one night only, transportation assistance

Mountain Haven

1034 E. Main Street, Level 2

Morehead, KY. 40351

606-784-3337

24 Hour Emergency on Call-606-207-0916

Provides shelter and services to youth ages 12 to 17 who are runaway and/or homeless. DCBS youth also accepted. Facebook.com/rowansafeplace

**VETERANS ORGANIZATIONS**

**Bath County**

VFW Post 7497 Bath County Memorial Post

417 Kendall Springs Road

Owingsville, KY 40360

606-336-5126

Meeting location & Time

417 Kendall Springs Road

Owingsville, KY 40360

6:00pm 2nd Sunday

**Boyd County**

American Legion KY Post 0076

405 20th Street

Ashland, KY 41101-7723

606-420-4158

**Bracken County**

VFW Post 9535 Mains-Quinlin Post

PO Box 39

Brooksville, KY 41004

606-584-1227

Meeting location & Time

206 Elizabeth Street

Augusta, KY 41002

7:00pm 1st Wednesday

**Carter County**

American Legion KY Post 0342

10037 S State Hwy 1

Grayson, KY 41143

606-474-7430

American Legion KY Post 0138

245 E Tom T Hall Blvd

Olive Hill, KY 41164

606-286-1380

**Fleming County**

VFW Post 1834 Franklin Sousley Post

1335 Mt. Sterling Road

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

606-845-6101

Meeting location & Time

1335 Mt. Sterling Road

Flemingsburg, KY 41041

7:00pm 2nd Wednesday

**Greenup County**

VFW Post 1168 Cpl. John Walton Collier Post

PO Box 110

Argillite, KY 41121

606-473-6333

Meeting location & Time

88 Cardinal Point

Greenup, KY 41144

1:00pm 3rd Saturday

American Legion KY Post 0325

905 Deschum Street

Flatwoods, KY 41139-1049

606-836-7184

American Legion KY Post 0043

439 ½ Greenup Road

Raceland, KY 41169-1007

606-836-8355

American Legion KY Post 0276

PO Box 643

South Shore, KY 41175-0643

606-932-6881

AMVETS Post KY-0095

110 Herring Rd.,

Greenup, KY 41144

Phone: (606) 473-3637

Vietnam Veterans of America

PO Box 971

South Shore, KY 41175

800-822-1316

**Lewis County**

VFW Post 5438 Monte Lewis Stamm Memorial Post

PO Box 268

Vanceburg, KY 41179-0268

606-796-6653

Meeting location & Time

1757 Clarksburg Road

Vanceburg, KY 41179

12:30pm 2nd Sunday

American Legion KY Post 0077

51 Market Street

Vanceburg, KY 41179-1309

606-796-3154

**Mason County**

VFW Post 2734 Simon Kenton Post

PO Box 463

Maysville, KY 41056

Meeting location & Time

3177 AA Hwy

Maysville, KY 41056-1205

6:00pm 1st Monday

American Legion KY Post 0013

9167 Owl Hollow Rd

Maysville, KY 41056-9226

606-407-3717

AMVETS Post KY-0124

Call for Meeting Location,

Maysville, KY 41056-8734

Phone: (606) 584-4908

**Menifee County**

**Montgomery County**

American Legion KY Post 0022

PO Box 1096

Mount Sterling, KY 40353-5096

859-520-9039

**Morgan County**

VFW Post 7225 Herman Volney Nickell Post

405 Rockhouse Road

Elkfork, KY 41421

606-495-1525

Meeting location & Time

450 Rockhouse Road

Elkfork, KY 41421

7:00pm 2nd Monday

**Robertson County**

**Rowan County**

American Legion KY Post 0126

PO Box 58

Morehead, KY 40351-0058

606-783-1812

**Veterans Emergency Grant Program**

by [Wells Fargo](https://www.findhelp.org/provider/wells-fargo--saint-peter-mn/5979121753260032?postal=41041)

The Wells Fargo Veterans Emergency Grant Program provides emergency financial assistance to veterans and their spouses who are enrolled in higher education. This program ensures veterans already enrolled in post-secondary education are able to stay in school without creating undue financial hardship for themselves or their families.  
  
This program provides:  
  
- Emergency Grants  
  
Grants can be used for expenses such as housing/rent, utilities, medical/dental expenses, personal automobile repair expenses, public transportation/bus pass or childcare.  
  
If approved, recipient will receive a check made out to the company to which payment is due approximately two weeks after submission of a complete application. Applications are given consideration on first complete basis until funds available have been exhausted. In the event the payment is needed sooner than two weeks, please contact Scholarship America directly to coordinate a solution.  
  
There is no application deadline and applications are given consideration on first complete basis until funds available have been exhausted. Visit the website to check the application cycle status.

**Services this program provides:**

* emergency payments

* help pay for healthcare

* help pay for housing

* help pay for gas

* help pay for utilities

* help pay for transit

* financial assistance

* help pay for childcare

**Populations this program serves:**

* adults 18+

* veterans

* students

* emergency

**Next Steps**

Go to the [program's website](https://learnmore.scholarsapply.org/wellsfargoveteransemergency/) to get more info.

**Available**

**Website:**<https://learnmore.scholarsapply.org/wellsfargoveteransemergency/>

**Eligibility:**

* Must be an honorably discharged (no longer drilling) veteran or spouse of disabled veteran who has served in the United States military and has received a Certificate of Eligibility from the Department of Veterans Affairs or another document of service.
* Must be already enrolled in full-time undergraduate (first Bachelor’s degree) or graduate (first Master’s degree) study at an accredited two-year or four-year college, university, or vocational-technical school.
* Must have completed the FAFSA.
* Must use any military education benefits for which you are eligible in the upcoming academic year.
* Must have a minimum cumulative grade point average of 2.0 on a 4.0 scale, or its equivalent.
* Must be eligible for Federal Funding-Subsidized and unsubsidized federal loans &/or Federal Pell Grants.

**Languages:**English

**Cost:**Free

**Coverage Area:**This program covers residents of All US states and territories.

**Documents Required**

Identification:Copy of DD214 OR Certificate of Eligibility from the Dept. of Veterans Affairs OR other document of service.

Household Member Documents:If spouse of a disabled veteran, provide VA disability letter and copy of marriage license.

Diploma or Certification:Transcript with student name, school name, grade, and credit hours for each course and term in which each course was taken AND current college financial aid award letter (preferred) or Student Aid Report (SAR) from most recent FAFSA filed

Other Documents:Invoice or Bill of expense

**Hours and Locations**

**Scholarship America Home Office**

Admin-Only Location

Phone: [800-537-4180](tel:800-537-4180)

**Open Now: 09:00 AM - 06:00 PM EDT**Sunday: Closed  
Monday: 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM EDT  
Tuesday: 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM EDT  
Wednesday: 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM EDT  
Thursday: 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM EDT  
Friday: 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM EDT  
Saturday: Closed

**Work here?** [Manage your listings](https://www.findhelp.org/claims/new/4718726522601472) - Make sure your information is up to date, and use our free tools to find other resources near you.

**Last Reviewed:**Sep 02, 2021

**OPERATION HOMEFRONT**

If you are active duty, deployed, a veteran, or are a wounded, ill, or injured service member or veteran with a service-connected wound, illness, or injury — and meet our criteria — you may be eligible for assistance from Operation Homefront’s Critical Financial Assistance.

Please [review our eligibility criteria to determine if you are eligible](https://operationhomefront.org/cfa-eligibility/). If you have questions about your eligibility, view the list of [FAQs](https://operationhomefront.org/critical-financial-assistance-faqs/) or please call us at 1-877-264-3968 (toll-free).

**Application Process**

**STEP 1**: Submit your application for initial processing by creating an account or logging in to our portal [My Operation Homefront](https://my.operationhomefront.org/?utm_source=CFA-Program-pg&utm_medium=Website&utm_campaign=CFA&utm_content=App-Process-link).

**STEP 2**: We will review your application and contact you within 3-5 business days for any additional information.

**STEP 3**: Case is evaluated and, if approved, you will be notified.

**Documents Needed to Apply:**

**Wounded, Ill, or injured**

* DD214 (if discharged)
* Line of duty documentation or other official record of a wound, illness, or injury being sustained in the line of duty
* Documentation of all household income

**Deployed**

* Copy of deployment orders
* Documentation of all household income

**General**

* Military ID
* Documentation of all household income

https://operationhomefront.org/critical-financial-assistance/